
 

Rec & Am 03-12-2019 

 

NAILSWORTH TOWN COUNCIL 
Minutes of RECREATION AND AMENITIES COMMITTEE 

held at the Town Hall, Nailsworth 
on Tuesday 3rd December 2019 

Present 

 

 
 

 
Minutes 

  Cllr Sue Reed (Chair) 

Cllr Steve Robinson 

Cllr Paul Francis 
Cllr Jonathan Duckworth 

Cllr Mike Kelly as Deputy Mayor 
Kirstie Trueman (Deputy Clerk) 

Apologies   None Received 

Not present   Cllr Ron Kerby 

Cllr Anne Elliott 

 
 Action 

Declarations of Interest & Applications for Dispensations 

There were none.  

 

To receive an update on the condition of KGV Pavilion/Scout Hut  

 
Scouts have reported concerns about the deterioration of the Pavilion and have 

requested a rent reduction. Their most recent concern was regarding the floor 
separating from the wall.  

 

There was a discussion regarding the future plans of the KGV Pavilion/Scout Hut. 
Council is still awaiting quotes from 3 Project managers.  

 
The Clerk/Deputy Clerk was tasked with contacting the suppliers for their quotes to 

bring to the next Recreation and Amenities meeting in February 2020. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
Clerk 

To receive a report on roof insulation for Hazelwood Bungalow 

 
Suppliers have been asked to quote to improve the insulation of the bungalow by 

installing external wall insulation and insulating the flat roof. Only one contractor 
quoted for the complete work, the other two contractors recommended that surveys 

will need to be carried out initially before they prepare a quote for the work.  

 
Cllr Sue Reed and The Clerk to put together a carbon footprint paper with Matt 

Partridge 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Clerk/SR/
Matt 

Partridge 

To agree re-roofing the Mortimer room at a cost of £4,200 
 

The roof of the Mortimer room has leaked several times during heavy rain and a 
decision needs to be made regarding preventing any further issues. Several suppliers 

quoted for the work. 
It was recommended to hire contractor 1 to re-roof the Mortimer Room at a cost of 

£4,200.  

Proposer Cllr Steve Robinson, seconded Cllr Paul Francis, all in favour.  
 

It was noted that if the work costs more than the quoted amount Council might 
allocate reserves for ongoing work.  

 
 

Clerk 

 
…………………………………………                                              …………………………….. 
Chair                                                                        Date 

Nailsworth Town Council 

Town Hall, Old Bristol Road, Nailsworth, GL6 0JF 


